



## 15th meeting of the Faculty Student Council of Law

Date 7th of February 2024 11:15 – 13:00  
Present Zofia Rytel, Livni Beck, Fabian Que,  
Johannes Hüttner, Len Holstein,  
Mihnea Loi.

Location Nieuwe Achtergracht 166, REC A, Room A2. 4  
Absent

Guest  
Online

Secretary Mirthe den Held

### Agenda

*Notes by the chair are written in cursive and are part of the agenda and the minutes, after publication.*

#### 1. Opening of the meeting

*a. Meeting started at 11:15*

#### 2. Setting the agenda

#### 3. Minutes of last meeting

#### 4. Announcements

*Finalising dates for committee/Daily Board meetings*

Livni: next week the evaluation weekend will be shared. Monday, the introduction reel will be published – like and share it.

Zofia: 15.02. – 22.02. will be gone. Livni will take over chair tasks in that week.

#### 5. Review of action list

##### Action-list

Who?	What?	When?
Zofia	Will write a explanation on what the FSR found through the student engagement table.	In due time
Len	Will discuss the outcomes of the student engagement table with the PC.	In due time
Livni	Will send a reminder to get the file from Myrthe van Amstel	In due time
Hollando, Zofia, Len, Roza	Will be there next week during the student engagement table.	Tuesday
Johannes & Fabian	O&O and O&F will both consider what they want to do with the outcomes of the student engagement table.	In due time



## 6. O&F Committee Update (Johannes)

- a. Two new files: CV-boosting and helping students with studying.

## 7. CSR delegate update (Roza)

*[30.01.2025 email] from FSR FMG answer, vote, stance*

Zofia: do we send them our stance on the house rule things?

Johannes: would support the CSR but maybe wait until there is final advise.

Mihnea: there seems to be a discrepancy between international law and the house rules but not sure if there is much to do at the moment.

Livni: would be good if they address it with the CvB. Do not agree with everything but also should let them negotiate it. CSR can do it on their level.

Len: This topic is suitable for the CSR we should not interfere in their field and might come across otherwise as we do not trust their judgement.

Zofia: conclusion is that we probably need to wait until the CSR has a solution and then we can vote on it.

Livni: because it is a legal procedure, us as law FSR also need to make some research.

Zofia: will send an email saying that we will not interfere at the moment.

## 8. O&O committee update (Fabian)

*Recap of Q&As*

Fabian: we had the OER Q&A. It went alright but we did not push more than we already addressed. Only the phrasing about the re-evaluation of an exam we contested. They formulated it vague so we asked them re-formulate it in a more clear way. There was also a big discussion about another article regarding student services and BSA.

Zofia: Also TER Q&A session. Some of the things they rejected were because it was not for the TER but maybe address it on the website or with the study advisors. Also got far with the accommodations discussion.

Len: Mid-term evaluation time changed now to 18 days. Also they now need to give example answers.

Fabian: reached out to Dan regarding AI rules and also suggested a meeting if required. Also reached out to Yousra if she needs support on the AI file. Also progress with the questionnaire for the ALF file but will discuss that later.

## 9. PR committee update (Robin)

Len: there is a valentines borrel on the 13<sup>th</sup> on February which we support. Maybe we can ask Mirthe to schedule it on the agenda.

Zofia: reel is coming out on Monday.

Len: scheduling a meeting with the other PR chairs to work on an election plan. More about that next week.

## 10. GOV prep

*[files in email with agenda], stances, please prepare*

Zofia: from our side mainly anonymous grading (sent by Len) and ALF (taken care of by Fabian and Livni).

Fabian: students report very high pressure in ALF. 44 % of students spent 8-10 hours a week. It is not for credits but you need to pass it to take the exam for the course.

Zofia: why is there no credits for it?

Len: we should also bring that up.



Fabian: It is argued that ALF is to give students real life experience. If ALF is still mandatory it would mean that total hours spent on that course is maybe about 30 hours a week.

Len: if ALF is tied to the course the working hours of the course should be reduced in a way that it works out time wise for the ECTs.

Fabian: main point from the questionnaire: there are too many deadlines and too much workload. Also to improve the writing there needs to be time to reflect on it which is currently barely possible.

Len: do people have points for anonymous grading? – *talked about technicalities*

Livni: there is again a problem with professors not uploading material and practice questions in time.

Johannes: maybe a reminder could be sent via canvas.

Mihnea: maybe before every block this could be done:

Livni: maybe the student assistants could check it.

Mihnea: are there any updates regarding the PPLE re-accreditation?

Zofia: we can ask for an update.

Zofia: Mirtha van Amstel will leave after this GOV but we will only know who will follow her in the future. Maybe we can reach out to Candida to come up with something nice.

## **11. Chair meeting**

*10.02.2025 17:00-19:00, Johannes as representative, points/questions to other councils*

## **12. Engagement table**

Len: should we continue it? And if so how long?

Livni: I think we could also check if there are two people available every week.

Len: potential problem: might be harder to make it happen without fixed dates.

Zofia: Last table: points were mostly similar at one point. Does it make sense to either do a break and then start it again or continue.

Len: we can make it also topic related. It is about getting information about students concerns but also being a point of contact if they need anything from us.

Johannes: Agree with Len. Also good for visibility.

Zofia: Once a week is good. Maybe ask PR also to spread the word on Instagram.

Mihnea and Johannes are on the 17.02. from 11:00 – 13:00.

Fabian will come from 13:00 – 15:00.

We need to find people for the week after. *See action-list*

## **13. Other points/questions**

Zofia: everyone should think if we currently need two hours.



Len: better to have it scheduled and not use it than the other way around.

Fabian: UvA also operates in two hour-blocks so we can stick to it.

Livni: we can assess it from PV to PV and if there are not many points we can maybe switch it to online.

Zofia: there are never that few points.

#### 14. Closing the meeting

*Meeting closed at 12:12*

*In the case of absence and/or mandate, please send an e-mail to [livni.fsr.fdr@gmail.com](mailto:livni.fsr.fdr@gmail.com).*

#### Action-list

Who?	What?	When?
Everyone	Read the meetings from the Gov pre-meeting Also read the meeting piece for anonymous grading	Before GOV
Mirthe	Reach out to Candida to coordinate a potential gift for Myrthe van Amstel.	ASAP
PV	Pick a date for the next engagement table	14.02.

